
U.S. Department of Justice 
 

Executive Office for United States Attorneys 
 
 
Freedom of Information and Privacy Staff  Suite 5.400, 3CON Building (202) 252-6020 

175 N Street, NE FAX (202) 252-6048 
Washington, DC  20530 

 
       September 24, 2021 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
Alan Jay Butler 
ELECTRONIC PRIVACY INFORMATION CENTER 
1519 New Hampshire Ave, NW 
Washington, DC 20036 
Butler@epic.Org 
 
Re: Request Number: [In Litigation] EPIC v. DOJ, 18-cv-1814 (D.D.C.) 
Subject of Request: 18 U.S.C. § 2703(d) Applications and Orders from Specified Districts  
 
 
Dear Requester: 
 
 This letter constitutes a first interim response for your modified request.  This letter 
constitutes a reply from the Executive Office for United States Attorneys, the official record-
keeper for all records located in this office and the various United States Attorneys’ Office. 
 
 To provide you with the greatest degree of access authorized by the Freedom of 
Information Act and the Privacy Act, we have considered your request in light of the provisions 
of both statutes. 
 
 The records you seek are located in a Privacy Act system of records that, in accordance 
with regulations promulgated by the Attorney General, is exempt from the access provisions of 
the Privacy Act.  28 CFR § 16.81. We have also processed your request under the Freedom of 
Information Act and are making all records required to be released, or considered appropriate for 
release as a matter of discretion, available to you.   
 
 Enclosed please find: 
 
     2       page(s) are being released in full (RIF); 
     6       page(s) are being released in part (RIP); 
     4       page(s) are withheld in full (WIF). 
 
 
 EOUSA has reviewed 53 pages of records for this interim response. The exemption(s) 
cited for withholding records or portions of records are marked below.  An enclosure to this 
letter explains the exemptions in more detail. 
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(b)(3) – 18 U.S.C.§3123(d) 
(b)(6) 
(b)(7)(C) 
Sealed by the US District Court for the Eastern District of Pennsylvania and US District Court 
for the Eastern District of Oklahoma. 
 
 Because this matter is in litigation, we have omitted our standard paragraph concerning  
administrative appeal procedures. If you have any questions about this matter, please contact 
DOJ, Assistant United States Attorney Michael Tilghman at michael.tilghman@usdoj.gov. 
 
        Sincerely, 

         
Kevin Krebs 
Assistant Director 

 
Enclosure(s) 
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